## **Vocal Music Booster Meeting**

March 7, 2013

The meeting was called to order President, Roxanne Johnson at 6:10 p.m. 8 parents, Mr. Oswald, and Ms. Burford attended.

The Secretary Report was read and approved. (Motion by Doreen Borde, second-Rebecca Schultz)

The Treasurer's Report was give by Karol Cochran. There is \$19,241.54 in unrestricted fund. The profit from the 5<sup>th</sup> annual River City Showcase was \$14,020.86; this is \$901.60 less than 2012 profit. The Show Choir account has a current negative balance of (\$6,234.02). Mr. Oswald reports there is approximately \$4000.00 in show choir fees yet to be collected. Motion to approve by Rebecca Schultz, second-Brenda Hidlebaugh. The complete report is attached.

## **Old Business:**

- Dessert Concert \$240 profit. Overall comments were positive. 8 cheesecakes were purchased from Wal-Mart. Recommendations are to decrease this amount to 6 cheesecakes.
- Spring Concert- It was difficult to hear the opening announcement. The crowd thinned with the conclusion of each group. Some parents wondered of the order could be switched next year so Freshman Choir (and parents) would be present to hear A'Cappella choir perform.

## **New Business/Directors Report**

- Show Choir Banquet March 28<sup>th</sup> at 9:00 pm. Desserts will be served in the cafeteria following awards.
- Solo/ensemble contest there are 18 soloists, 2 duets and 3 ensembles competing on April 13<sup>th</sup> at Davenport West High School. This was an optional event for choir students.
- MHS Musical "The Drowsy Chaperone" rehearsals are under way and things are going well.
- Large group contest A'Cappella and Women's Chorale will be performing at Davenport North on May 4<sup>th</sup>.
- Awards Banquet/concert May 6<sup>th</sup> with potluck meal starting at 5:45 then concert and awards starting at 7:00 pm.
- Graduation May 19<sup>th</sup>, A'cappella choir and senior choir members will perform.
- 6<sup>th</sup> Annual River City Showcase will be on January 25, 2014. Mr. Oswald is still awaiting approval to hold this at MHS due to construction at Central Middle School next year.

Motion to adjourn by Doreen Borde, second-Roxanne Johnson. Meeting adjourned at 6:45 p.m.

Next Vocal Music Booster meeting will be April 4, 2013 at 6:00 pm in the MHS Choir Room.

Respectfully submitted,

Susan Krueger, Secretary